PhaseII Landowner Assn, Inc.
Annual Meeting

Seeley Lake Senior Center

October 9, 2017
Meeting called to order at 3 p.m.
Board Members present:   Flo Fenstad, Shane Heupel, and Curt Winther.
Absent:  Dave Spence, Kim Myre.
Minutes of last meeting read and approved.
Treasurer’s report:  Shane presented the Treasurer’s Report and it was approved.   Our cash on hand is $47294.48. Invoices from Heritage for copies etc, Postal Box fee, Mark Taylor’s website fee and rental of SLSC for meeting were approved.  
ACC report:  Curt has resolved the Lot 20 deadfall issue.   The piles will be burned next season. He has approved 4 new houses, 2 garages, 1 garage addition and 1 porch addition.  There was a discussion as to trailers on raw land.  Kim is researching the County regulations as she heard that there may be upcoming changes.  There was a discussion of the deadfall on private property aligning the north end of 

PHASE 2 yet it is not PH2 land.  The owners have been contacted and it is possible to resolve the fire hazard with County intervention.      
Old business:  Shane will cancel the satisfied lien on Lot 39 and email to the owner for his files.  The spraying went well this year with only one complaint which the vendor resolved.  Mark Taylor stated that during the fire season, there were 760 hits as opposed to the regular hits of less than 100.  The many members who followed the information Mark provided, is greatly appreciated by the members in alleviating the stress of the situation.  Thanks Mark.  
New business:  The County has changed the grant process application for weed spraying.  Our chances are good this year as we did not get the grant last year.  The Board has decided to spray only every two years as the weeds seem to be under control.  Flo will contact the vendor to see if he still will honor the $70/acre for non-roadway spraying years. Dave will be sending HOA assessment postcards in November which come due January 2018.  The Board will continue with the $50 annual HOA fee.  The Annual meeting minutes and Treasurer Report will be posted on our website.  The Board will send a thank you card to SLSC for providing our meeting space with such short notice.  PH2 did not incur any expense on the canceling of our Annual meeting which was to be at the DA.  They graciously did not charge for food or any cancelation fee.  Thank you, DA.   Next year we have the Annual meeting at the DA pavilion as usual.   Lot 33 won the annual HOA assessment waiver for 2018 and Lots 98 and 86 each won a fifty-dollar DA gift card.  Congratulations.  Seven members attended the Annual Meeting.     

Correspondence: none
Meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
Next Board meeting will be on December 11, 2017 at Flo’s from 4:30pm to 6pm.
Submitted by Flo Fenstad 
